
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
With this being the final 
Gannawarra News Mayor’s 
Message before the 2024 
Gannawarra Shire Council 
elections, I would like to  
thank all residents for 
supporting Council’s 
work between 2020 and 2024. 
This current Councillor term has seen our 
communities emerge from the COVID-19 
pandemic and endure what was our 
second major flood event this century. 
Numerous transformational projects were 
also completed, which are benefiting 
residents and visitors. 
We should be proud of where we live and 
what we can achieve when we work 
together. 
Kind regards, 
Mayor Ross Stanton 
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will be held on 
Monday, 16 September at the Kerang 
Senior Citizens Centre, starting at 6pm. A 
recording will be available at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no later than 
24 hours after this meeting. 
Residents can submit questions to Council 
for consideration during Question Time by 
completing a form at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime by 5pm 
the day before each meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LET’S TALK ABOUT THE 
WEATHER 
Council is working with Make a Change 
Australia and various local partner 
organisations to coordinate the Let’s Talk 
About the Weather program. This initiative 
aims to facilitate a community-wide 
discussion about the impact of extreme 
weather events and prompt new ideas, 
solutions and approaches for the future. 
You can provide your thoughts, 
experiences and ideas on the weather, its 
direct impact and local solutions online at 
makeachange.org.au/gannawarra/   
 

 

REDUCE YOUR FIRE RISK 
Council will soon begin its fire hazard 
inspection program, which will identify 
properties which need to be cleared of fire 
risks. 
Residents are asked to reduce the fire risk 
on their properties now and continue to 
do so during summer. 
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/fires  
 
 
  
 
 

 
 

EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES 
• Outdoor Swimming Pool Lifeguard – 

Casual positions available 
• Swim Instructor – Casual (school terms 

only)  
• Early Childhood Educators – 3 

permanent part-time positions available 
• Kindergarten Teacher – Casual positions 

available 
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 4 SEPTEMBER 
KERANG (10.30am – 12 noon) 
NOTE:  Bookings are essential, which can be 
made by phoning (03) 5450 9333.  For more 
details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/immunisation 
 

COMMUNITY SATISFACTION 
SURVEY CONTINUES 
National Field Services is currently 
conducting the Community Satisfaction 
Survey, with participants asked to assess 
Council’s overall performance. 
Anyone who has any queries can contact 
Council on (03) 5450 9333. 
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BECOME AN OUTDOOR 
SWIMMING POOL LIFEGUARD 
Council is seeking applications for its Outdoor 
Swimming Pool Lifeguard team for the 
2024/25 swimming pool season. 
For more information and to apply, please 
visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs  
 

 

2024 COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
Nominations for the 2024 Gannawarra Shire 
Council elections open at 9am Monday, 9 
September and close at 12 noon Tuesday, 17 
September. 
The Victorian Electoral Commission will hold 
candidate information sessions on the 
following dates: 
• Wednesday, 4 September, 6pm: Cohuna 

Community Meeting Room (25 King 
Edward Street). 

• Thursday, 5 September, 6pm: 36 Victoria 
Street, Kerang. 

For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/election 
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